
LYNTON AND LYNMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE HARBOUR SUB-COMMITTEE 
HELD AT LYNTON TOWN HALL ON WEDNESDAY 24 JULY 2024 AT 
5.00PM 

 

Present   Councillors 
A Hobbs 
 

 
Officers   Harbour Master – G Carlo-Paat 
   Town Clerk, Town Council Secretary 
 
Also in attendance: N Davey  M Shute    
  W Bowden  T Piper 
  M Piper  A Glover 
  R Cluett  P Minoli   
  S Minoli  M Wakeham 
  W Bartlett  
 
1. APOLOGIES for absence 

Apologies were received from Councillor Logan, and Harbour User A Mold 
 

2. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
11 Harbour users were present.   
 
W Bowden spoke about the padlock on the Rhenish Tower, which has rusted 
and is not fit for purpose. 
N Davey asked for the harbour chains to be tightened, this would be added to 
the Works Schedule. 
Jet ski’s in the harbour are still proving a nuisance by blocking the slipway, a 
lockable post was discussed, as was putting this on the next Off Street Parking 
Order for restricting parking on slipway. 
 

3. MINUTES  
The minutes of the meeting 24 April 2024 were confirmed as an accurate record 
and signed as such by the Chair 

 
4. NDC HARBOUR BOARD 

Harbour Board minutes of 7 May 2024 are attached to the signed minutes.  
Next meeting of the Harbour Board will be on 6 August 2024. 
 

5. MOORINGS ALLOCATION  
There are still outstanding mooring charges.  These would be chased and non-
payers run the risk of losing their mooring especially as there is a fairly long 
waiting list.  If this matter is not resolved by the next harbour meeting, these 
people will be removed as harbour users. 
 

6. HARBOUR SAFETY & COMPLIANCE 
Safety audit will take place on 6th of August (a link will be placed on LLTC 
website) 
Harbour Master updated meeting on the potential for CCTV to be installed on 
Rhenish Tower, covering the Harbour. 



LYNTON AND LYNMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL 
 

 
 

7. HARBOUR MAINTENANCE 
a. Unauthorised fixing of flags to railings 
 
Town Clerk spoke about Regatta flag poles which were left out on the bridge 
for a lot longer than they should have been.  These are close to the area where 
damage has occurred to the overflow installations, which LTC are working on 
with Environment Agency.  LTC/NDC do not wish for EA to suggest the damage 
was caused by the installation of flag poles fixed to the railings. 
 

8. USERS WORKING GROUP 
No updates 
 

9. SAILING CLUB 
Submitted a report which is attached to these minutes. 
 

10. NEXT MEETING 
Will be held on Wednesday 16 October 2024, 5pm in Lynton Town Hall. 
 
 
 

 
 
The meeting closed at 5.45pm     Chairman 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


